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Welcome back to the presses Michael Green!! Why am I not surprised 

that we could not keep you away?!! What a full Newsletter you have 

brought us as well. 

WE have some interesting articles about trips in Wales from himself; The 

Peterborough Show from Chris Allen, the Race for Life in Plymouth from 

Jason Clarke; Wiscombe Hill Climb; Torrington Bonfire etc – We should 

be very proud of what a number of our Members get up to in our name 

and supporting other Charities – thank you all! 

Also reproduced in this edition is a letter of thanks from Col Bridge in 

connection with our ongoing support of Ten Tors. This is a must on our 

Annual Calendar now and our Liaison Officer, Roland Westlake has done 

much to cement our role within the structure of delivery of this fine event. 

I am sure he will be recruiting volunteers in the New Year…..if you have 

not attended a Ten Tors weekend, then I urge you to give it a go. 

Also reproduced in this edition is a letter of thanks from Col Bridge in 

connection with our ongoing support of Ten Tors. This is a must on our 

Annual Calendar now and our Liaison Officer, Roland Westlake has done 

much to cement our role within the structure of delivery of this fine event. 

I am sure he will be recruiting volunteers in the New Year…..if you have 

not attended a Ten Tors weekend, then I urge you to give it a go. 

Roland has also been instrumental in arranging two (at the time of going 

to press) Training weekends, the costs of which have been offset by the 

generous Grant we received from Santander – so, thank you Roland and I 

look forward to welcoming each Group of Attendees at their respective 

days out. 

As we approach Winter proper, I wonder what action we are going to see 

over the coming three or four months…certainly, the climate seems to be 

delivering more rain and various levels of flooding are almost becoming 

the ‘norm’. But whatever nature brings, I am happy in the knowledge that 

we have well prepared Teams across Devon and Cornwall waiting to re-

spond as needed by the Agencies and I hope that you all stay safe and sup-

ply the professional service that we strive to deliver within our Voluntary 

organisation. 

Although not the end of our Administrative Year – it is a good opportunity 

for me to thank all our Team Leaders; our Controllers and out Officers 

and Trustees for all the work you put in and have put in over the last year 

and to wish you and all our Responders and Supporters a very safe and 

Happy Christmas! 

Nick Agg-Manning 
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Sorry everyone—I’m back. Yes, it’s your 

‘old’ editor returned to mind the presses and 
keep you informed of members activities. That 
pre-supposes of course that members take the 
time to update me on what events or activities 
they may have been up to in their special cor-
ner of the peninsula. Without your active and 
willing participation there will be no newslet-
ter. 

 
 
Peterborough Landrover Show  
 Well sadly we had a few issues with 

providing a full DC team to attend the Peter-
borough Landrover Show, as for one reason or 
another we ended up with just 2 vehicles going 
to the event again. 

Jules and myself in our 110 camper were 
joined by Chris Alan and his partner, Wendy, 
in their speedy TD5 90 and a small appendage 
on the back in the shape of a 27 foot double 
axle caravan!!.   

We met up at the Taunton Dean services 
and made a very slow progression up the mo-
torway, hampered by the heavy traffic and fre-
quent jams on route.  

After a few stops and ‘runs to the loo’ we 
eventually made it to the East of England 
Show Ground in good time to be directed to 
the massive 4x4 response village and directed 
to the right position onsite.   

This year saw more teams from all areas of 
the UK represented, with the furthest North 
and most Southern teams sitting side by side 
… The Scots brought their tartan and we 
brought wine!  

There were about 80 members from the var-
ious teams on the site and we all proudly dis-
played our banners and flags from our regions,  

Sarah, the 4x4 Response Village co-
ordinator and the team had done a stellar job 
once more and provided an imaginative display 
of a pool of enormous size with two land rov-
ers in at jaunty angles, quickly joined by one of 
our canoes brought from home just for the oc-
casion.  

 We chatted to a slow steady line of visitors 
to the village about what 4x4 Response did and 
how it interfaced with all the other emergency 
response networks, fund raising and training.  

It was interesting to see how many similari-
ties and different ways things are done between 
the teams.  

Suffolk 4x4 had a very large display trailer 
that provided a focal point for the village, other 
teams had cups and knick-knacks for sale to 
raise funds for their own team.  

 In the evening found us sitting en-masse 
round a camp stove with a glass of something 
chilled chatting to others about all subjects un-
der the sun! We met a gent from the Rutland 
team at his first event and quickly established 
that he owned several 4x4 vehicles … includ-
ing a tank!!!  

 The weather was exceptionally good, with 
very warm sunshine and bright blue skies. The 
show was as busy as ever with lots of bargains 
to be had and not only for Landrover own-
ers !! We came away with some new lights and 
storage nets for Julia’s Discovery, and new 
mats for my 110.  

The displays of old and new Landrovers 
were as far ranging as you can expect from 
such a vehicle as the Landrover and the diver-
sity of modifications was truly inspiring. We 
watched the world champion 4x4 off road racer 
take a few laps of the arena in a Bowler modi-
fied 110, going mostly sideways round the 
track ….I was a bit concerned however as Jules 
was looking to see how she may give that a go 
in mine… !!  

 The highlight of the weekend for us was the 
show prize giving where the national 4x4 re-
sponse village was awarded second in the na-
tional team display, beaten by the combined 
Camel and G4 team display.  

This required Chris to be one of the 2 4x4 
response vehicles to be invited into the arena to 
parade round and receive the award. needless 
to say Chris did us proud and stood out 
amongst the shiny, polished, perfectly finished 
show case vehicles with his ‘proper’ looking 
Landrover decked out in its 4x4 signs and ban-
ners.  

 There was a night show in the area where a 
parade of land rovers drove round the arena 
with all their lights on to dramatic music, and a 
winching competition done under flood lights, 
with lasers and fames and smoke … all very 
dramatic and interesting but as it was dark we 
couldn't see who actually won !!  

 The drive home was much better with light 
traffic and no hold ups - we said our goodbye 
in the new farmers services in Gloucester and 
wound our way back to Cornwall.  

 So - all in it was a great weekend, great to 
meet up with the other teams and see how they 
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manage things, good to chat with nice people 
and have lots of things to see and do - and not 
just ‘landrover’ related.   

 Looking forward to next year !!  
 Jules & Gary (DC126 x2)  
  
(more pics here ..https://flic.kr/s/

aHskk9KE7C )  
 

 
 

 
 

 
Peterborough 2015 

We started our travels on Friday morning, 
after collecting our caravan, we made our way 
to Taunton Deane services, where we met up 
with Jules and Gary.  We had a cuppa and a 
chat before making our way up the motorway, 
unfortunately it was slow going with the vol-
ume of traffic. We made several stops along 
the way to break up the boredom of traffic. The 
90 made good use of the open road when we 
could, even with the caravan on the back. 

At last we made it to the show ground, 
where we directed to the response village and 
were made very welcome and shown our space 
to display the land rovers. it was a pity there 
were only 2 of us but we made the best of it.  
Compared to the other diversions our display 
was small and lacking material but we did have 
our display sign that looked good, if outdated. 
Perhaps we need to look into updating this with 
new information and how to join and what we 
do for charities in our local area. 

We spent Saturday looking around the show 
and watching the displays in the arena, surpris-
ing what a stunt driver can do with a souped up 
110.  The evening display of laser lights was 
spectacular; an excellent back drop for the 
show case of Camel Trophy and G4 Challenge 
vehicles, it was a moving event.  Then we 
joined the other response clubs around the fire 
for a good chat, it was nice to meet up with 
likeminded people who enjoyed 4x4’s and 
helping out where they can. 

Sunday we had the great honour of entering 
the arena to represent the 4x4 response team, 
where we were awarded second for the best 
group display, beaten to the post by joint first 
of Camel Trophy and G4. 

   After that we again spent time wandering 

https://flic.kr/s/aHskk9KE7C
https://flic.kr/s/aHskk9KE7C
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around looking a various stalls and Land rov-
ers, seeing how adding certain items can en-
hance the look and performance of your vehi-
cle. 

  The wish list has now grown tenfold and 
we have now started a Peterborough spend 
fund for next year. 

Although this was our first trip to such an 
event it will not be our last, meeting likemind-
ed people and looking long and hard at all the 
shiny Land Rovers and parts galore . 

We packed up late afternoon said our good-
byes and made our way back down the motor-
way and stopped at the Gloucester services to 
says our farewells to Jules and Gary and to 
thank them for their company on our journey 
of discovery. 

A good time was had by all, can’t wait till 
we go again next year. 

Chris Allen DC188 
 
 
CRUK Plymouth Race for Life – Pretty 

Muddy 2015 
 

 CRUK's first ever Plymouth Pretty Muddy 
event was held in Central Park on Sunday 2nd 
August. We work slightly differently with 

CRUK and as well as marshalling their events, 
we also assist their team in setting up and 
clearing the courses. This meant our team had 

to arrive at 05:00hrs! This was managed by 
everyone, within a few minutes, including 
Scott coming from Bideford and Chris towing 

the Welfare/promotional caravan! 
 The course was completed around 
08:00hrs leaving time for a brew at the Welfare 

caravan before our 08:30hrs briefing. Briefing 
over, back to Welfare caravan for a bacon bap 
provided by Chris's better half, Wendy. Our 
role (which will be partially changing next year 

to allow for a quicker response if necessary) 
was to marshal 5 of the 10 obstacles on the 
course. These included 'Vertigo', a pair of A 

frames covered with a cargo net that the ladies 
had to climb over. Other obstacles included 
mud pits, inflatable slides and tyres to step 

through. Our role was to encourage the ladies 
along, prevent any injuries and, on some obsta-
cles, give them a good soaking! 

 The event started at 10:00hrs and by 
13:00hrs was completed. Over 2000 ladies had 

completed the course and on the day had raised 
over £55,000.00 with more pledges due in over 

the coming weeks. We left the site about 
15:00hrs after helping to clear the course, sort 
CRUK's equipment and load their two vans. 

We were kept refreshed at this stage by free 
burgers and ice-cream! 
 It was a long 10 ten hour day and was hot 

work as the sun, for once, was shining down on 
us. I think everyone enjoyed the day, including 
the wet and muddy ladies taking part! CRUK 

were very appreciative of our efforts. It is the 
first year they have had support from D&C 
4X4 R and I don't know how they'd have done 

what they did on this event without our support 
in the time available? 
 Whilst we can all agree, supporting these 
types of charity event is not the 'core role' of 

D&C 4X4 R, the benefits it gives our organisa-
tion are numerous. We get exposure to other 
agencies and the public. We build our team 

skills and test our vehicles, equipment and 
communications and, ultimately, we help and 
make a difference! A 'win win' situation for all 

involved! 
 Thanks to Steve Miller DC44, Kevin Sea-
ward DC134, Matt Swan DC140, Chris Allen 

DC188 and Scott Lovejoy DC185. 
Jason Clarke DC166 
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Tow-poles 

Now, there is bound to be somebody read-

ing this column who really knows about tow-
poles. You can pay as little as £16 in Halfords 
up to nearly £300 for one. 

Are they worth having and how much 

should one pay for a decent, reasonably strong 
example. And what rating is the minimum re-
quired i.e. 1500kg or 3,500kg or what? 

I have heard tales of cheap one folding in 
two when used. So, are you an experienced 
user and what do you recommend? 

 
Gift Aid Form 

Here is something really useful you can ap-
ply yourself to. The Group can reclaim gift aid 
on your subscription, or any other monies you 

may give to DC4x4R but can only do so if you 
complete a Gift Aid Form and send it to our 
Treasurer. 

The form to complete is now on the website 
under Members Area/ Documents/ Members 
documents/ Gift Aid and looks like this [see 

below]. 
So, what are you waiting for? Please do it. 
 

 
 

Ann Nelson gave a talk on DC4x4R re-
cently to a group called Torbay 25. She re-
ceived the following message “ Unfortunately 

I was unable to attend your 4x4 Rescue  talk to 
Torbay 25 recently, but I have been told it was 
most interesting and well received.  Thank 

you, and hopefully you will return to speak at 
other groups I belong to at a future date. I will 
pass your details on. 

Many thanks,  Colin Porter  Sec Torbay 25. 
“ 

Anne has very generously donated her ex-

penses to DC4x4R. So a double Thank You is 
due to her. One for giving the talk and two for 
donating her expenses. Great job! 

 

Barry Nevill has just posted a message on 
the Forum. It makes really interesting reading! 

 

I have been speaking to an organisation that 
has requested our help! 
This could be classed as a bit of a thorny sub-
ject by some, but please don't shoot the mes-
senger, I am only putting it out there. 
The organisation is called Caravans for Calais. 
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Www.caravansforcalais.org.uk 

They are asking for help by anyone who can 
tow a caravan for them with your own vehicle. 
Their immediate requirement isn't to Calais 
though! 
The have one caravan to go to Macedonia a 
Mother and Baby treatment centre and one 
for Lesbos, a Medical centre. 
They have funds in place to pay for fuel, fer-
ries and expenses. 
So if anyone fancies it and you have time on 
your hands, give Amanda Pennington on 
07900 805067 a ring. 

 
Mid Wales November 2015 
 
The journey, once we had crossed the Sev-

ern Bridge and paid to enter Wales, got steadi-
ly worse as the rain set in and it got dark. 
Spray, lights and heavy stop-start traffic meant 
slow progress to Merthyr Tydfil but after that 
the traffic thinned and the journey became 
more bearable. Arriving at our guest house 
destination duly met up with friends from ages 
ago, great dinner and so to bed. 

Woke up to heavy drizzly misty conditions 
but spirits and anticipation very high so it did-
n’t matter a fig. Roger Chambers had travelled 
up with me for the two days intensive green 
laning trip not quite knowing what he had let 
himself in for. 

So with two vehicles and a navigator from 
the guest house we set off. Our overall routes 
for day 1 and day 2 show roughly where we 
went.  

 

 
 
 
 

 
Mud, deep puddles were the order of the 

day and although the distant views were miss-
ing the lanes were great.  

One of the features of Mid Wales is the 
number of gates that have to be traversed and 
shut.  
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It fell to Roger to drive the most testing lane 

of all [for the cognoscenti “Motel” which is 
close by the A40 to the east of Llandovery and 
approached via a Roman Road and a landscape 
with a Roman fortress and Roman Camps dot-
ted over it] and it was also the last lane of that 
day. Roger’s comment having got to the bot-
tom was that “He was amazed at the abilities 
of the vehicle and it just seems to be able to go 
anywhere, effortlessly”. [Provided it is well 
driven and as it was being driven at the time.] 

 
 
We were only two vehicles and on the sec-

ond day, from time to time there was a strong 
smell of burning rubber. I became increasingly 
concerned that this might be coming from un-
der the bonnet so the convoy stopped to allow 
us to investigate. Turned out no problems on 
the Defender but the Disco we had been fol-
lowing from time to time popped a spring out 
of line which rubbed a rear tire and sprayed 
rubber crumbs onto the hot exhaust. Problem 
then fixed and a recommendation made that 
‘spring locators’ be fitted for the future [as 
they already are on the Defender]. 

 

Coffee break—Roger took the photo. 

And finally—a lane recently ‘repaired’ by Powys 

County Council. Motorway standard methinks!  
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I attended the Wiscombe Hill Climb on 24th and 
26th June with Adrian Redfern. 

 
Wiscombe is described as "the country's fastest car 

and driver combinations battling for all important na-
tional championship points. Saturday is devoted to prac-
tice with the all important qualifying runs commencing 
on Sunday morning where the elite drivers will be look-
ing to qualify for the exciting and dramatic 'Top 12 
Shootouts' of which there will be two during the course 
of the day. Racing cars with an excess of 600 b.h.p. be-
ing skillfully driven on this technically challenging 
course provide a great spectacle which makes this a 
'must do' meeting.” 

Our job was to tow the trailers into the paddocks. A 
lot of the competitors arrive with large motor homes and 
the racing car in a trailer behind. Because of the winding 
and steep track they can’t get their vehicles down to the 
paddocks, hence each year some of us attend to tow in 
the trailers.  

This year the Friday was very wet which should have 
made towing onto the wet sloping grass very interesting 
but nether Adrian or myself had any problems. 

We leave them alone on Saturday as that’s just prac-
tice day, and then returned on Sunday afternoon to 
watch the last stages of the racing, before towing them 
back up to the top so they can hitch up to 
their motorhomes. 

The Sunday morning was very wet which did mean 
some very slow times and again in the afternoon, just as 
it was nearly dry, the rain came down again.  

I would thoroughly recommend this venue for any-
one who likes racing - it is held every year and if anyone 
would like an opportunity to be there, either to watch or 
to help with the towing, please contact Roland Westlake 
ready for next year. 

If you would like any photos from the event I have 
put them on D&C 4x4 Google Drive which you can 
access using this link:  https://drive.google.com/
folderview?
id=0B1MFSJkD1S5ufjV3SEd1c2hKbTV4WWhyUkRI
ZWF3UUtMenNkcHRCVGV5ZFdzdUlqWlFSVkE&us
p=sharing 

 
Roger Chambers 
 
 
 
 

 
We now have our own Radio Licence, organised by 

Phil Hodgkinson, and all the details are on the website.  
 
 
New Team Leader for North Devon. Graham Ash 

has stood down and Scott Lovejoy is the new North 
Devon Team Leader. Graham will be a hard act to fol-
low having lead the North Devon team since the groups 
earliest days. We all owe Graham together with his won-
derfully supportive wife Anne our undying thanks for all 
he has done. 

We also wish Scott the greatest of success in his new 
role. Thank you both. 

 
 

 
Torrington Bonfire 2015. 
 North Devon Team were asked at very short notice 

if , owing to all the recent rain, they could provide two 
or three vehicles to help out in the car parks at the 
Trumpton bonfire event. Ian Alsop, Scott Lovejoy, and 
Andy Smith duly put their names forward and were as-
signed to the parking/viewing field across the valley 

from the main arena. 
Unfortunately owing to illness within his family, 

Scott was unable to turn out.  
Graham (ND Team Leader) and Ann (DC 4x4 re-

sponse Controller) both attended to ensure we were 
aware of our brief and to undertake a risk assessment, 
health & safety check. 

Having previous commitments for the evening and 
having seen that I and Ian had all we needed and that we 
were happy with the job, left us to it.    
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Our brief for the night was to assist vehicles onto 
and off of the field. 

Up here in “sunny North Devon” we had had no seri-
ous rain on the Saturday and the evening remained dry. 
The field to which we were assigned had good drainage 
and the only hic up of the evening was to rearrange the 
rubber matting in the gateway, as several of the more 
expensive (mainly German) vehicles were making some 
cosmetic alterations to their spoilers, mud flaps etc.  

Ian, Conner (Ian's son) and myself had a pleasant 
evening, chuckling at the antics of the Torrington Cava-
lier on the gate and being amazed by people’s ability or 
rather the lack of it, to drive slowly through a gateway, 
stop, pay their money and then pull onto several acres of 
field, without, stalling, rolling back, or being a charity 
event actually wanting to part with their money (the 
excuses for why they should not pay were amazing).  

We had a good view of the fire and the firework dis-
play and were not required to tow or push anybody off 
the field, as they all departed sensibly.  

The Cavaliers thanked us for attending, and said it 
was good for them to have had the peace of mind know-
ing that we were on hand to assist were we required.  

Have attached a few pictures. The ones of the fire-
works and Trumpton were taken by Andy Davey and are 
copy right of him, used with his permission.  

 
 Andy DC56 
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Adrian Redfern 

Team Leader 

Mid Devon 

Baz Nevill 

Vice Chairman 

and Team Leader 

Cornwall 

Lead Controller 

Ann Nelson 

Glynn Palfrey 

Team Leader 

East Devon 

Roland Westlake 

Liaison Officer 
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Trustees are: Nick Agg Manning—Chairman 
Neal Devere Wilkinson—Vice Chairman 
Kevin Seaward—Treasurer 
Roland Westlake—Liaison Officer 
Kevin Phillips—Membership Secretary 
Roger Chambers—Group Secretary. 
Baz Nevill—Vice Chairman 
Michael Green—Assistant Treasurer 

DC4x4R Bank Details—Barclays Bank  

Please make cheques payable to :-‘Devon and Cornwall 4x4 Response’ 

Nick Agg-Manning 

Chairman 

Michael Green 

Assistant Treasurer 

and Newsletter Editor 

Henry Massey 

Website 

Kevin Phillips 

Membership Secretary 

Roger Chambers 

Group Secretary 

Ron McBride 

Road Safety and Training 

Officer 

Neal Devere Wilkinson 

Vice Chairman and 

Team Leader Plymouth and West Devon 

Kevin Seaward 

Group Treasurer 

Trevor Churchill 

Equipment Officer 

Controllers:- 

Ann Ash, Brian Radford, 

Hugh Coram 

Deputy Team Leaders: Paul Sinclair 

Dave Pullin, Edward Vallins, Roger 

Gowing, Phillip Hodgkinson, Ian Nelson 

Alan Ferrington 

Team Leader South Devon 

Scott Lovejoy 

Team Leader North Devon 
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Forthcoming Events—Regular Monthly Meetings 
North Devon Team  Team Leader—Scott Lovejoy   Deputy—Dave Pullin   

   Meet at the Westleigh Inn, Westleigh near Instow on the 1st Tuesday of each  

   month from 7:30 pm.  

East Devon Team  Team Leader—Glynn Palfrey  Deputy—Roger Gowing  

   Meet first Thursday of every month from 7:30 pm at The Halfway House, Willand 

   EX15 2RF. NEW venue from June 2015  

Mid Devon Team  Team Leader—Adrian Redfern Meet 2nd Wednesday each month,   

   start 7.30pm at the Tom Cobley Tavern, Spreyton, Crediton EX17 5AL.  

   Tel. 01647 231314  

Cornwall Team  Team Leader—Baz Nevill   Deputy—Phil Hodgkinson 

   Meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at the Victoria Inn, Victoria nr Roche off  

   the A30. 7:30 pm start.    

Plymouth and West Devon Team   

   Team Leader  - Neal Devere Wilkinson   Deputy—Edward Vallins    

   Meet on the second Wednesday of each month at the The Lopes Arms, Roborough 

   Village, Plymouth PL6 7BD from 7:30pm.   

South Devon Team  Team Leader—Alan Ferrington   Deputy—Ian Nelson    

   Meet on the 3rd Monday of each month at the The Highwayman’s Haunt,  

   Chudleigh, TQ13 0OD Just off the B3344 at 7:30 pm.  
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The ride on mower you have always promised yourself 


